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Dear friends in the Lord,					     APRIL 2025

We are happy to come your way again by correspondence. We trust your Easter week 
was a blessing. Thanks so much for your prayers and support. 

Family News 
We praise the Lord to let you know that I (George) have recovered well from my surgery. 
I’m due for a review this week and trust to be given a clean bill of health. So far, there 
have been no post-surgery complications. Vera is also doing very well health-wise. 
Our children took one weekend to come celebrate and visit with us, along with our 
grandchildren. We give thanks unto the Lord for He is good, for His mercy endures 
forever. 

Church Passes Away
 For a week in the month of March, we were in the village of Droboso to take part in a 
funeral for the late Mr. Ebenezer Otchere. He had provided leadership for Solid Rock 
Baptist Church of Droboso, in the Ashanti region, until the church got its first trained 
pastor. Pastor Emmanuel and Pastor Samuel Appiah, both labouring in the Brong 
East Region, came to lend a hand. The Campus Church at Doboro also sent a strong 
delegation to assist with the service.  Pastor Appiah preached at the service, while 
Pastor Damuoah did the committal. Pastor Appiah’s message made a deep impression 
upon the large crowd.
 
On Sunday, I preached at the thanksgiving service and rejoiced to see many pray with 
me to receive Christ as Savior. In all, there was a good gospel witness during the funeral 
services, and we give praise to God.

Easter Celebrations
On Easter Friday, we held a joint service for Ahodwo Nsawam and the Campus Church, 
hosted at Ahodwo Church. Different ones read the seven sayings of our Lord on the 
cross, intercepted with hymns. At the end of the readings, I preached on the Healing 
Power of forgiveness. It was a blessing as we shared the power of God’s forgiveness 
over our own lives, and the challenge that we also extend forgiveness to our fellow 
man. 

We spent Easter Sunday with the Campus Church. In the service, we also had the 
blessing of a newly wed couple. We praise God that one person got saved in the Easter 
Sunday service at the Campus Church. 

Solid Rock Baptist Bible College
Dr. Victor Kugblenu has been the third Bible teacher from our College to travel to Sierra Leone to teach a two-week model. 
Our outreach program there is therefore working very well. Also, just before our Easter break, I completed teaching Advanced 
Theology to our bachelors group here at SRBBC at our main campus. 

Church Planting
This year, we are not intending to start a new church, but we want to work hard to help the last four churches that we have 
begun in the last few years to strengthen them. These are the Ahodwo Church, Nsawam Church (otherwise known as 
Ahodwoketewa Ch), Tamale Fellowship, and the new church at Gomoa Mopota South.



The Tamale Fellowship especially needs attention. For the second time, this fellowship has been kicked out of their classroom 
where they normally held their services. The Muslim leaders in the area are not happy that so many children are responding 
to our Sunday school and youth clubs. Consequently,  they have instigated the leadership there, expelling our fellowship 
from the classroom. Unfortunately, the law is on their side, since the ban that was placed on churches during COVID-19 has 
still not officially been removed. We currently have very little we can do to remedy this situation. It is the second time, at two 
different locations, that we have been kicked out of the classroom. Therefore, we have to work hard to secure a place, maybe 
by building our own independent structure, before we can really have church services going. Brother Paul, the leader of the 
fellowship, tried to relocate Bible studies in his compound, but his neighbours in the apartment are opposed to any church 
activities taking place in that compound. So, this Easter, they went visiting house to house and giving out gospel tracts. 
Please pray with us that it will be possible for us to get a property in that area and erect our own tabernacle. While we are 
waiting to do so, if a private person will allow us to use their premises, that would be a blessing.  Please pray that we’ll be able 
to help the Tamale fellowship.

The Kumasi church has been able to put their roof on their building, but they did not complete the first floor. Currently, we 
need about $7,000 out of the $10,000 that we originally asked for.  Pray that the Lord will supply this money for the Kumasi 
church to be able to fortify their new church building. The Ashaman Lebanon church (Comm. 22 Anex) has been able to raise 
the metal trusses on their building, and they are waiting now to be able to get timber and then roofing sheets to complete the 
roofing. 

Pray for the church at Mpota. They are using an uncompleted house, and recently, the wind blew the roof off. They are seeking 
to get it fixed.  Then, while they are using that, they will be looking for a property. 

We want to thank you so much for your faithfulness in supporting us all these years. We are very grateful to have you as 
partners in the Lord’s ministry. 
May God richly bless and strengthen you and enlarge your borders.

Please Keep Praying for God’s Provision.
1. 	 Library Management System - $1800.00 needed
2. 	 Bible College Students
3. 	 Kumasi Church Building Project - $7907.00 still needed
4. 	 Our Young Churches needing property
5. 	 Ahodwoketewa Church Pavilion
6. 	 Adzentem Church Pavilion - $6,000.00
7. 	 Tamale Fellowship to find a New Place of Worship

In Christ,

George and Vera Dapaah

A LETTER FROM YOUR MISSIONARIES,

THE DAPAAHS

International Partnership Ministries, Inc.
100 Spring Ave. Hanover PA 17331-2717
Electronic Services Requested

Contributions for our ministry should be made payable to IPM and sent to IPM, Inc., 100 Spring Ave., Hanover, PA 17331-2717 Be 
sure to include a note designating “Dapaah Support” or any other special designation you may have for us. Thank you. 

If you have an email, please help us to help this missionary save postage by receiving his newsletter by email. Please take a moment 
to contact us at office@ipmworld.org with your email and home address and use “subscribe Dapaah prayer letter” on the subject 

line.


